Baker family denied White House tour

	

	Vernon Baker’s grandson, Vernon Pawlik, stands in front of the Washington Monument wearing a t-shirt with a photograph of his grandfather. A White House staff worker declared the t-shirt inappropriate and the Bakers were not allowed to tour the White House as planned on Saturday. - Submitted
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On Friday, the family of Vernon Baker n who was the only living black WWII veteran to receive the Medal of Honor n laid their beloved husband, father and grandfather to rest at Arlington National Cemetery.

The following day they were denied a tour of the White House, an experience Mr. Baker’s widow, Heidy, described as “ridiculous” and “hurtful.”

The reason, according to Mrs. Baker, was because her 10-year-old grandson, Vernon Pawlik, was not appropriately dressed.

That morning, Mrs. Baker said her grandson chose to honor his late grandfather by wearing a new white t-shirt with the national war hero’s photograph, signature and the words, “Lt. Vernon J. Baker n Medal of Honor.”

That t-shirt proved enough for Vernon to be denied access by a member of the White House staff.

“Little Vernon said �I’ll wear this in honor of �Opa’ today in case I see the president,’” Mrs. Baker remembered. “The (White House employee) told us he was disrespecting the president by what he was wearing.”

Mrs. Baker said she couldn’t believe what she was hearing, especially since the family had just come from a tour of The Pentagon where no dress code exists. She said her grandson was ecstatic for his chance to take the tour and even brought along one of President Obama’s books in case he bumped into him for a signature.

Mrs. Baker described what happened next as “heartbreaking.”

“First he just stood there and didn’t say anything�he was white in the face,” Mrs. Baker said of her grandson’s reaction to being told he was not permitted to enter. “Then he said, �Let’s go, I don’t want to go inside anymore.’”

In the days leading up to the tour, Mrs. Baker said no one n including their driver n mentioned that formal clothes were required. There is no mention of a dress code under the “Tours and Events” section of the White House Web site and a phone call to the White House Tuesday confirmed no dress code exists.

Had Mrs. Baker been told there was one, she said Vernon would have certainly been dressed accordingly.

“Nobody had a tie on,” Mrs. Baker recalled about other people waiting to get into the tour.

Prior to the disappointing incident with Vernon, Mrs. Baker said Lt. Thomas R. Norris n a 20-year FBI agent and one of three Navy SEALS to receive the Medal of Honor for actions during Vietnam n was also denied access to the tour.

Despite his history in the military and the fact that he was dressed in a suit and tie, Mrs. Baker said Lt. Norris had not been cleared by a background check. Therefore he too was denied entrance.

Although the news about Lt. Norris was shocking, Mrs. Baker said the real blow came with Vernon’s rejection.

“One day after the funeral�that was unbelievable, so disappointing,” she said. “I told him (the White house aide), �This 10-year-old boy knows more about American history than most of the people walking down that street (Pennsylvania Avenue)�and he is wearing this in honor of his grandfather.’”

